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* a high temperature — this means you feel hot to touch on your chest
or back (you do not need to measure your temperature)

* anew, continuous cough - this means coughing a lot for more than
an hour, or 3 or more coughing episodes in 24 hours (if you usually
have a cough, it may be worse than usual)

* aloss or change to your sense of smell or taste — this means you've
noticed you cannot smell or taste anything, or things smell or taste
different to normal
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Dear Families, 

We have already had a number of parents contacting us, rightly, concerned about their child showing symptoms of a cough or a cold. They have been unsure what to do. We fully understand the anxiety caused by this uncertainty. The advice below is based on the DFE guidance. It is the most up to date advice we have but as you know this guidance can change at any time. I hope that it gives some clarity to the situation and helps ease your anxiety. 
What are the symptoms of coronavirus? 
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Should a child come to school if a member of their household is unwell? 
No. If a member of the child’s household is unwell with COVID-19 symptoms then the child should isolate for 14 days starting from the day the household member(s) became ill. If the child subsequently develops symptoms than they should isolate for 10 days from the date they developed symptoms. Google ‘Stay-at-home-guidance’ for help. The household member(s) should be tested within 5 days of symptom onset. If all symptomatic household members test negative, the child/staff member can return to work / school. 

If school is notified by a parent that their child is ill does it need to exclude the other children in their class? 
No, classmates and staff can attend school as normal. The child who is ill should stay at home and be advised to get tested. If the child has any siblings who attend the school, they should also be self-isolating at home for 14 days. If the child tests positive for COVID-19, direct and proximity contacts should be excluded for 14 days. The school will be contacted by contact tracers to support with contact identification and provision of advice. 

If school is notified by a parent that their child has had a positive test does school need to exclude the other children in their class/bubble or notify anybody? 
The school should notify the local Health Protection Team/contact tracing hub. The health protection team/contact tracer will advise on identifying and excluding contacts appropriately. 

Which contacts need to self-isolate? 
Where the child, young person or staff member tests positive and they had attended the school in the 48 hours prior to developing symptoms, direct and close contacts will be identified and advised regarding self-isolation by a contact tracer. 

Please note: The other household members of that wider class or group do not need to self- isolate unless the child, young person or staff member they live with in that group subsequently develops symptoms. 

Can the siblings of a child who has been excluded because they are a contact of a case attend school? 
Yes, other household members of the contact do not need to self-isolate unless the child, young person or staff member they live with in that group subsequently develops symptoms 

A child/parent reports to school that they have had contact with someone with symptoms – what should school do? 
There is no action required of the school. No one with symptoms should be attending school and anyone who develops symptoms while at school should be isolated and sent home as soon as possible. Schools should regularly remind parents of the government guidance on staying at home and the importance of a household self-isolating if anyone in the household develops symptoms. 

If a child has COVID-19 symptoms, gets tested and tests negative, can they return to school even if they still have symptoms? 
If the child is NOT a known contact of a confirmed case the child can return to school if the result is negative, provided they feel well and they have not had a fever for 48 hours. If the child is a contact of a confirmed case they must stay off school for the 14 day isolation period, even if they test negative. This is because they can develop the infection at any point up to day 14 (the incubation period for COVID-1 so if a child tests negative on day 3 they may still go on to develop the infection. 

If a child who was a contact of a confirmed case tests negative, can they return to school? 
No, the child should complete 14 days of isolation. 

Does a child need to have a negative test before they can return to school? 
No, schools should not request evidence of a negative test results or other medical evidence before admitting children after a period of self-isolation and the child is fever free for 48 hours. 

If I get confirmed cases does the school need to close? 
The school does not need to close on public health grounds. Schools will generally only need to close if they have staff shortages due to illness or being identified as contacts. It is expected that only the class/bubble of a confirmed case will need to be excluded. If there are a number of confirmed cases across different classes/bubbles and year groups at the same time, then the school may be advised to close by the Health Protection Team in consultation with other partners. 

Will I be told the name of the child who is ill?

No. You will not be told the name OR if someone’s test is negative. We promise to inform you of the information you need to know only.

Testing 

How can a parent arrange testing? 
The parent can arrange for any child to be tested via NHS UK or by contacting NHS 119 via telephone if they do not have internet access. 

Will the school be informed of any test results? 
The school will be informed if a child or staff member tests positive as part of NHS Test and Trace. The school will not be informed of any negative results. Please ensure you inform us.

How can a staff member get tested? 
All education and childcare workers can apply for a test if they are symptomatic via https://www.gov.uk/get-coronavirus-test 

Can they be tested if they do not have symptoms? 
No. People should only be tested if they have symptoms 
I’m sorry that the advice is so long and often quite hard to understand. It does take a few readings to get clear what is meant. 

The DFE fully expects there to be outbreaks in school and their communities as more places open and more people go back to work- that is why they have insisted on class bubbles. As long as we all work together and are clear as possible about what to do we will get through this together. Please do not hesitate to contact us with any questions - we don’t know all the answers but we will do our best to find out and reassure you.
Thank you again for support and co-operation.

Stay safe,
Rachel Jacques

Interim Headteacher[image: image2.png]



�


Working, Learning, Caring and Playing together in God’s  love
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Tel: 0161 740 5995


Fax: 0161 795 0236
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BEST PRACTICE REPRESENTATIVE





	OFSTED 2017: St Anne’s is a good school  where  pupils experience a

 broad and rich curriculum.



	


     [image: image8.jpg]Sainsburys*

SILVER
- 20141




[image: image9.jpg]Sainsburys*

SILVER
- 20141





[image: image4.jpg][image: image5][image: image6.jpg][image: image7.png][image: image8.jpg][image: image9.jpg][image: image10.png]C. Py,

:
g

£
!

f%;

Crumpsall



